Joint Powers Board

June 20, 2011
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN 

Commissioner Jack Kolars called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.
Members Present:
James Berg, Kip Bruender, Joy Cohrs, John Grimm, Jack Kolars, and John Roper
Staff Present: 

Diane Halvorson, Heather Gleason
I.
Approval of Agenda
Commissioner Kolars called for the approval of the agenda.  A motion to approve the agenda was made by Commissioner Grimm and seconded by Commissioner Roper.  The motion carried. 

II.
Approval of Minutes 
Commissioner Pierce called for the approval of the May minutes.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by Commissioner Bruender and seconded by Commissioner Cohrs. The motion carried.
III.
Appointment of WorkForce Council Members
Diane Halvorson reported that Council members Jim Abraham, Candace Fenske, Reggie Edwards, Karen Wagner, and Beverlee Mountain terms ended this year and they were interested in continuing their membership. Jay Hancock, Area Manager for Vocational Rehabilitation Services, replaced Jeanne Witty who retired in June.  Diane announced that Warren Knudson, Faribault & Martin County Human Services is retiring in August.  A motion to approve the reappointment of Council members was made by Commissioner Grimm and seconded by Commissioner Berg.  The motion carried.      

IV.
FastTRAC Program Video 

Due to technical difficulties the video will be presented at the September meeting.
V.
2011 Program Year Youth Plan
Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the WIA and State Dislocated Worker Budgets for Program Year 2011.   Programs received the following reductions:

· WIA Youth – 9%

· WIA Adult – 18%

· WIA DW – 33%

· State DW – 3% 
Diane reviewed the individual program budgets and participant plans for WIA Adult, WIA Dislocated Worker and State Dislocated Worker.  A motion to approve the program budgets was made by Commissioner Bruender and seconded by Commissioner Roper. The motion carried.    
Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the 2011 Administrative Budget.  Reductions were made in the travel, staff development and advertising/marketing categories with increases in insurance and wages.      

A motion was made by Commissioner Grimm and seconded by Commissioner Cohrs to approve the budget with a recommended 3% salary increase for Diane Halvorson and Heather Gleason; and to change the health insurance deductible from $300 to $750.   The motion carried.
VI.
Staff Update
Diane Halvorson reported that in event of a state shutdown the WorkForce Centers will be closed.  MVAC staff will still report to work in those locations.  There are questions about whether we will be reimbursed for activity during that time.

VII.
Election of Officers
Diane Halvorson requested the election of officers. A motion for Commissioner Pierce to continue as Chair and for Commissioner Kolars to continue as Vice Chair was made by Commissioner Bruender and seconded by Commissioner Cohrs.  The motion carried.

VIII.
Other Business
Diane Halvorson reported that the Minnesota Workforce Council Association Meeting is scheduled for August 9-11 in Duluth, MN.  

The next meeting of the Joint Powers Board will be 4:00 p.m. Monday, September 19, 2011.   
Meeting adjourned.
